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           Blessings on this Special Day 

       

 

      May you always feel close to Jesus  

as you do today. 

            May you always count on him to 

     gently guide you on your way. 

            May you always feel him blessing  

you with tender loving care. 

 

 May 1st, 2016 
  Sixth Sunday of Easter  

  Mass Schedule & Intentions for May 3rd - May 8th  

 

Tue, May 3 …………5:00 pm Mass at St. Martin: St. Martin Altar Society  

Wed, May 4 ………...7:30 am Mass at St. Joseph 

          9:00 am Mass @ KRCC: Duane & Donna Hartwig by Ashley Grunhovd 

Thurs, May 5……….12:00 pm Mass: at St. Martin:  Pat Galvin by Carol Galvin 

Fri, May 6 ………….8:30 am Mass: at St. Joseph: Joe Keller by Elaine Keller & Family 

Sat, May 7…………..5:00 pm Mass at St. Joseph: James Dirk by Lucretia Dirk & Family 

Sun, May 8………....8:00 am Mass at St. Joseph:  Ida Teske by Gerald & Carol Pischel 

                     …..........10:00 am St. Martin: Parishioners  
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St. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Serving the Assembly 
 

Sat, May 7: (5 pm)  Lector:   Joe Mitzel - Altar Servers:  Chloe Voigt, Sofia Schantz & Jaden Schmiesing 

    Eucharistic Ministers:  Jessica Unruh & Kim Vettel Greeters:   Mike & Lori Maliske 

Sun, May 8:  (8 am) Lector: Lesley Phillips- Altar Servers:  Tyrel, Spencer & Mason Mellmer 

                  Eucharistic Ministers:  Lesley Phillips & Jerolyn Wallach 

                  Homebound:  Inez Sommer (873-4447)  Greeters:  Tracy & Darlene Mellmer and family                                                

 
 

Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am Sunday Mass; 9:30-9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 
 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 873-5397 (Mon, Wed, and Fri– 8 am to 3 pm) 
 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion in your home please call the Church Office- 873-5397 
 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- Audrey Krebs- 873-5949 
 


 

 

Wed, May 4 –  7:30 am Mass 

             9:00 am Mass at KRCC 

Fri, May 6– 8:30 am Mass; 9:00 am Bible Study 

Sat, May 7– 5:00 pm Mass , Ligia Peightal in Hall 

Sun, May 8 – 8:00 am Mass,  Ligia Peightal in Hall 
 

God’s Blessings to our young people receiving the Eucharist on this special 

First Holy Communion day:  Jonas Braun, Aubrey Feil, Aidan Fernow,  

Wesley Jordan, Kayden Lundquist, Sadie Pierce, Samantha Sargent,  

Braylen Schirado, Shane Schmidt, Dakota Schroeder, Darius Schroeder,  

Jack Skalsky,Bleu Wanner.  Everyone is invited to join the First  

Communion Class and theirfamilies for a potluck supper following this  

evening’s  Mass. 

Congratulations and continued blessings to the youth who received the 

Gifts of The Holy Spirit through the Sacrament of Confirmation on April  

29th:  TylerErickson, Rachel Johnson, Mikey Morris, Emily Ripplinger,  

Jade Schafer, Michael Schmidt, Dillon Schramm, Mason Winkler 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION- Jessie Palaniuk – 873-5006  

         Email: stjoseph.ccd@midconetwork.com  
 

THANK YOU to all of our Religious Education Teachers for making this year a great one for the students. The time and 

commitment you gave to share the Catholic Faith with the Youth is much appreciated.  You have been a blessing.  Kylee 

and Kathy Jo Cline, Hannah and Rhonda Obrigewitch, Tanya Doe, Barb Schneider, Mardee Reich, Lori Maliske, 

Chelsey Hatzenbuhler, Maria Voigt, Darlene Mellmer, Rosie Schumacher, Annie Lebrun, Brandon Weiss, Jacinta 

Klindworth, Dennis Palaniuk, Father Ken, Deacon Dan, Carrie Koch, Robin Braun, Shannon Gar, Rachel Jordan, 

Cindy Ziman, Tonya Unruh, Jenny Schirado, Amanda Huntimer, Karla Ripplinger, Roberta Erickson, Lori 

Boeshans, Linda Pouliot 
 

The Mass Comes Alive - Vacation Bible School will be held at St. Joseph on June 1st, 8:00 am - 5:00 pm.  Contact 

Jessie at 873-5006 with any questions or to volunteer. 
 

Beulah and Hazen Knights of Columbus Highway Cleanup Project –Volunteers will gather Monday, May 9th in St. 

Joseph’s Church south parking lot at 4:30 pm.  Cleanup along a stretch of Highway 200 will take place, weather 

permitting. Everyone is invited to participate in this mission. A light supper will follow at 7:00 pm in St. Joseph’s 

fellowship hall.   

 

 

Expenses:  $ 3,162.45 
Stewardship– April 24 

 

Adults- $ 1513.00 

Loose: $ 109.02 

Youth: $ 32.37 

St. Martin Reimbursements: $ 

1959.05 

Auto Donations: $620.00 
 

Today’s reading from 

Revelation offers a vision of 

the City of God, the new  

Jerusalem. “But,” the U.S. 

Bishop’s pastoral letter on 

stewardship reminds us, 

“that ‘life to come’ is in 

continuity with this present 

life through the human 

goods, the worthy human 

purposes, which people 

foster now.” 
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St. MARTIN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

 

Serving the Assembly 
 

 

Sun, May 8th : (10 am)   Lector: Monte Erhardt~ Altar Servers:  Evan, Dawson & Landen Reich 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Karla Roshau, Max & Laurie Miller 

Homebound: Robin Knudson (880-0491) 
 
Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am, Sunday Mass; 9:30–9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 748-2121 (Tuesday-Thursday 8:30am to 2:30pm) 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion at home please call Shirley Webb 880-2001 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- LuAnn Woeste at 748-2300 
 

 
 

  Tue, May 3: 5:00 pm Mass,   

Altar Society meeting 6:30 pm 

Wed, May 4: Prayer Shawl Group meets @ 1pm  

   Thurs., May 5:  12 Noon Mass 

Sun, May 8th:  10:00 am Mass 

  Happy Mother’s Day 
 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION- Heather Schmitz- 748-6184 
                Email:  stmartinsccd@gmail.com  

Congratulations to St. Martin’s Confirmands on their Confirmation!  
Joshua Bitterman, Raquel Doll, Elise Hintz, Jacob Klein,  
Sameena Knopik, Payton Leintz, Thomas Leintz, Callie Lemer,  
Jacob Moeykens, Mackenzie Reinhardt, Haley Sailer, Devin  
Ternes and Tyler Wolf. May God keep the gifts of the Holy Spirit 
 active in your heart. 

Congratulations on your First Holy Communion! Logan Peterson,  
Anthony Porter, Jaran Reinhardt, Ethan Schantz and Lilly Tryon.  
May Christ’s life and love fill you today and every time you receive him in Holy Communion. God Bless You! 
 

The Mass Comes Alive - Vacation Bible School will be held at St. Joseph on June 1st, 8:00 am - 5:00 
pm.  Contact Heather at 748-6184 with any questions or to volunteer. 
 

Beulah and Hazen Knights of Columbus Highway Cleanup Project –Volunteers will gather Monday, 
May 9th in St. Joseph’s Church south parking lot at 4:30 pm.  Cleanup along a stretch of Highway 200 
will take place, weather permitting. Everyone is invited to participate in this mission. A light supper will 
follow at 7:00 pm in St. Joseph’s fellowship hall. 
 

St. Martin’s Altar Society will meet Tuesday, May 3rd at 6:30pm in the Fellowship Hall.  All ladies of 
the Parish are invited and encouraged to attend. A short kitchen tutorial will be held after the meeting.  
No other meetings will be planned until the Fall.  Have a wonderful summer!  
 

Thank you to those who have donated to the Furnace replacement.  If you would like to make a 
contribution, please clearly mark the check or envelope stating furnace donation.   

Thank you to everyone who donated their time at the Spring Cleanup!  We accomplished various indoor 
and outdoor projects! All of your hard work was greatly appreciated! 

 

 

 

Expenses:  $ 3,165.35 
Stewardship: April 24:  

Loose:  $ 320.00     
Building Fund: $100.00 
Adult: $ 2,659.00     
Mass Intentions:  $25.00 
Hall Rental:  $90.00 
Furnace Replacement Expense:  
$19,000.00  
Furnace Replacement Contributed:  
$200.00 

No one has ever seen God; but if we 

love one another, God lives in us and 

his love is made complete in us. 1 

John 4:12 
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The 59th Annual God’s Share Appeal will begin this weekend and the hope is that all of you here 

will participate. Your gift will help support so many important ministries and programs throughout 

our Diocese. These programs benefit every parish and every parishioner. Some of these programs 

include educating our 26 seminarians, caring for our retired priests, and preparing couples for the 

Sacrament of Marriage, and many more. Our parishes have been asked to have 100% participation. 

St. Joseph’s Parish goal is $41,376.00 and St. Martin’s Parish goal is $28,849.00 for this year’s 

Appeal.  We, as a community of believers, must support Christ’s mission here on earth. Please 

consider a gift to the 2016 God’s Share Appeal and know that Bishop Kagan and Fr. Phillips are 

most grateful for your support.  
 

Thirst 2016, A Eucharistic Conference: Who do you know that is thirsting? Join us October 28-30, 

2016 at the Bismarck Event Center for THIRST 2016. This exciting and free event has something 

for all ages and backgrounds. Featured guests include: Edwin Cardinal O’Brien, Dr. Ray Guarendi, 

Audrey Assad, Leah Darrow, Fr. Dwight Longenecker, Cat.Chat, and others. Come and gather with 

others from around the diocese and region to rediscover the depths of God’s love in this Jubilee Year 

of Mercy. Register online at www.bismarckdiocese.com/thirst2016.  Please see the attached prayer 

card, and prayerfully consider attending the 2016 Thirst Eucharistic Conference.   
 

Ligia Peightal will be in Beulah on Saturday May 7 and Sunday May 8, also she will be in Hazen 

May 14 and May 15, after church to sell gourmet coffee, jewelry, Knick knacks and more; all from 

Colombia South America! Through the purchase of these products you will be helping Ligia fund 

the distribution of groceries to 700 of Colombian’s neediest families. Ligia last time gave 

groceries to 505 families for two weeks. She thanks you for your generous support in the past and 

again asks for your prayers and support. 
 

1st Annual Father Daughter Ball:  The Office of Family Ministry is hosting its 1st Annual Father 

Daughter Ball. The celebration will take place at the Municipal Country Club in Bismarck on 

Saturday, May 7th. The evening begins with a social at 5 p.m., dinner served at 5:30, followed by a 

grand march and dance. We will have a photographer present to take a picture that will be given to 

you to remember this special evening. This event is for fathers and their daughters ages 4-18. 

Registration is required and the fee is $50/father-daughter couple and $10/each additional daughter. 

Please register for the event online at bismarckdiocese.com/ball. If you have questions, please 

contact Tara Brooke at 204-7209. 
 

1st Annual Diocesan Mass for Expectant Parents: You are cordially invited to join Bishop Kagan 

for Mass and a blessing for expectant parents and children in the womb! Mass will be held at 6 p.m. 

on May 24, 2016 at Cathedral of the Holy Spirit followed by an opportunity for a picture with 

Bishop Kagan and a small reception to celebrate God’s blessings on these little ones! All are invited 

to attend, no registration necessary. Questions may be directed to Christie Collins at (864) 354-5046 

or ccollins@bismarckdiocese.com 
 

Life Line Health Screening:  will be at St. Martin on May 24th from 8:30 am to 5:30 pm.  Life Line 

Screenings go beyond regular checkups to provide a more thorough look at your health.  Please call 

1-888-653-6450 or visit their website at www.LifeLineScreening.com/community-partners to 

schedule your appointment today.  
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